
 

                                                                                            

The City of Kearney has opened a new Household 

Hazardous Waste (HHW) Facility to accommodate the 

growing HHW Program.  This new facility is located at 3620 

Box Butte Avenue, which is directly behind the Kearney Area 

Recycling Center.  Residents are encouraged to bring any 

household hazardous waste they may have to the 24-hour 

drop off location.   

 

This new facility also features a recycling drop-off location and a 

“Restore”. Our goal is to make recycling as easy and convenient 

as possible by providing a place that residents can take their 

regular recycling and their household hazardous waste, a “one 

stop” recycling location.   

 

Occasionally, residents leave items at the household hazardous 

waste drop-off that is in good, usable condition.  Items like this, 

such as paint, stain and yard care chemicals that are in this 

condition are then placed into the “Restore”, a place that 

residents can then take these items home at no charge.  

 

 


